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Court Holds that Trial Judge Erred in Moore v. Getahun 
Toronto: January 29th 2015 - The Court of Appeal for Ontario has released its decision in Moore v Getahun. The much anticipated decision specifically addressed comments made by the trial judge regarding the extent to which communication between counsel and experts is permitted. In particular, the trial judge had held that the 2010 changes to the Ontario Rules of Civil Procedure precluded meetings between experts and lawyers to review and shape expert reports and opinions. The trial judge further suggested that all communication with an expert after receipt of a final report should be in writing and disclosed to the opposing party.

 

The Court held that the trial judge erred in holding that it was unacceptable for counsel to review and discuss draft expert reports. The objectivity of expert witnesses is critical but mere communication with counsel does not taint such impartiality. Instead, lawyers play a significant role in explaining legal issues to experts and presenting complex expert evidence to the court. This role requires communication with experts while the report is being drafted.

 

The Court further explained that there is no routine obligation to produce draft reports or notes of interactions between counsel and an expert witness. However, relief can be sought to compel production when there is a reasonable suspicion that counsel improperly influenced the expert. The foundational information of the opinion must still be disclosed.

 

This decision confirms that lawyers can work with experts within the protections of litigation privilege to present their clients’ cases in the best possible way. However, caution must be taken to ensure that lawyers comply with their ethical and professional obligations and do not improperly influence an expert witness.

CDL was granted Intervenor Status in this case on behalf of its membership because communications with experts affect how defence lawyers practice. Our thanks to John Olah of Beard Winter and Stephen Libin of Dutton Brock for their many hours of work on this.
CDL was founded in 1996 by a small group of lawyers to address the growing needs of the defence bar. CDL’s activities now include: CLE delivered coast to coast in all formats; a vigorous online presence including members only blog, downloadable CLE, registration, materials library, employment postings; active Young Lawyers Committee; roundtable discussions with insurers; legislative consultation; and networking.
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